JACOB SHEEP SOCIETY

A Registered Charity 
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COUNCIL held on Thursday 4th November 2010 at 11am at The Carlton Club, 69 St James’s Street, London, in the Disraeli Room.

PRESENT
Lady Aldington (Deputy Patron)

Mr G Jones (Chairman)
Mr R Locker (Vice Chairman)

Mrs L Smith (Secretary)




Mrs D Rice (Southern Region)
Mr SV Taylor (President)                                             
Mrs J East (Breed Promotion Chairman)

                                                

Mr J Emberton (Central RCM)

Mrs J Blacknell (Field Officer)
Miss N Fletcher (Irish RCM)


Mr J Strong (Treasurer)                              
Mr R Broad (Wales RCM)                 

Mrs A Milner (South West RCM)
Mr G Connor (Scottish RCM)


Mr H Walsh (Northern RCM)                        
Miss L Adams (Eastern RCM) 

Mr FF Higgins (Guest – for Byelaws)
1. WELCOME

Chairman’s opening remarks:-

“A very warm welcome to all and especially to our new Council members-

· Jerry Strong – Our New Treasurer  

· Daphne Rice – Southern

· Lisa Adams –   Eastern

· John Emberton – Central

They replace Francis Higgins, Virginia Lloyd, Maureen Freeth and Jean Simmons who I would again like to formally thank for the time and effort they have put into Council.

I am pleased to say Lady A will also be joining us shortly and Francis will be here a little later as a guest to give an update on the progress being made on the byelaws which he has kindly been co-ordinating”.

(Note – Lady A subsequently arrived and was warmly welcomed by The Chairman and Council. The RCM for the Southern Region then presented Lady A with trophies and rosettes for her success in the Southern Region Flock Competition where she had won the best Large Flock and the best Breeding Ewe classes.)

“Given we have now have had an almost complete change in Council in the last couple of years it is worth reminding ourselves that Council is made up of elected volunteers from the membership of the Society. There are 750 members and along with many from the past and many no doubt to come, you are the ones who have been prepared to give your time and effort to continue to move the Society forward.

Of course appointment to Council brings with it many responsibilities and we take those on willingly when we agree to sit on Council. So, when the brick bats fly, as they are bound to do from time to time, remind yourself that you are a member of this Society too. You pay your subscriptions just the same as everyone else and you deserve to be treated with the respect we strive to show to all our membership.

Council is supported by one very busy Secretary; a vital role; one so vital in fact, it is the only one the Society remunerates. If I disappear tomorrow you will soon find another Chair to take my place. If our Secretary disappears the Society would very quickly grind to an administrative halt.

So it is important both for Council and for the Secretary that the way we work together is both efficient and effective. That is why we have decided to undertake a review as set out in my e mail to you all earlier this week.

As I also said in that note, we do not have the agenda capacity to discuss that review at this meeting, but over the coming months the Deputy Chair and myself will undertake it in a constructive way involving others as appropriate. We will report back to Council in early March next year. The Secretary’s report as issued will not now come forward to Council today but I will ensure that none of the points raised in it are lost and will review it with the Secretary ahead of our next meeting.

So today we need to move on with this agenda and give appropriate time and space on our agenda in March to deliver the results of the review”
2. APOLOGIES

None
3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 4th MARCH 2010
The minutes had previously been circulated. They were accepted as a true and accurate record; proposed South West RCM, seconded Northern RCM, all in agreement.
4. MATTERS ARISING

Refer to “Action Log” and “Closed Action Log”. 
5. CORRESPONDENCE
Four items of correspondence had been received:-

· Letter from the NSA request for nominations for George Headley Award which the Chairman had acted upon.

· Email received from member regarding the withdrawal of the invitation for one of our Senior Judges to judge the Southwest Flock Competition. The Chairman advised that he would follow this up with a further letter to the judge in question. This had been an unfortunate matter and Council agreed we needed to learn from it and ensure such a situation does not arise again in future. 
· The Chairman read out a letter he had received from Val Grey, sister to the late JSS member and benefactor Pat Bromley, thanking Jean Simmons and Jean Blacknell for interpreting her sisters’ wishes so well and being so successful in the delivery of the young shepherds club. She went on to thank the JSS for being so patient and caring about doing what Pat would have wanted.
· Email received from member complaining about the conduct of a senior judge. This would be investigated thoroughly by the Chair and other Officers as appropriate
6. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman’s half yearly summary had previously been circulated. He took Council through the report advising that current membership levels remained steady at around 750 against 738 in 2009 and 767 in 1999. He drew the Councils attention to the comparison membership levels that had been obtained for a number of other sheep societies and said in comparison our membership levels were very positive. He was keen to build this relationship with other Societies and suggested they could be invited as guests at Council from time to time to enable us to share experiences and learn from each other. (The Breed Promotion Chair advised that Sam Boon from Eblex had offered to talk to any large group and the Chairman said this should be encourage – perhaps at an AGM)

Returning to the report the Chairman said it now provides a graphical representation of various data which the Chairman has been keen to bring together for some time. One of the areas the Society needs to have a much better idea of is the number of Jacob Sheep there are and the census survey was now available on the website and would be despatched with the Journal. He said the results will be updated in the next version of the report in March 11. The Chairman said he remained concerned at the number of members who continue to pay subscriptions late and that he had made mention of this in his next Journal report.

Positive feedback had been received regarding the new logo for the Society and he said the Breed Promotion Committee under the leadership of Janet East was delivering many new initiatives. The Chairman was very keen for the Society to have a good traditional white flag with the JSS Logo to fly at events when the opportunity arises. 
The Chairman then mentioned his Paper for Noting on NSA membership and said he had since clarified that The Field Officer was the Society’s representative at the NSA. He said this being the case we should have a standard agenda item for an NSA update at Council. It transpired after some discussion that the Society has paid NSA membership fees for The Field Officer and The Treasurer,. The Field Officer will represent the Society at the Breed Society meetings at Malvern and London and report into this regular agenda slot. The Treasurer would attend NSA meeting if 

The Field Officer was unable to do so, 

The Chairman then picked up on a number of points that had come to his attention via The Secretary:-

· Native Breeds Grazing Payments:-  Potentially something the Society could consider as a publicity feature. The Field Officer mentioned she had been involved in such a scheme and the eligibility rules were apparently onerous. The Vice Chairman offered to place a link on the technical page of the website about the scheme which he will do although it was accepted that given the Field Officers comments the scheme may have minimal benefit.

· Jaclub Membership – The Society is charging these young members £5 on top of their annual subscriptions. The Chairman said this did not fell right if we wish to encourage these youngsters. It was agreed to remove the fee in future for those members who are individual members of the Society and charge £5 to other who attend Jaclub events who are not members. Proposed by Daphne Rice seconded by Anna Milner.

· Championship Rosettes – agreed the efficient and effective approach here is to distribute the rosettes to shows as a matter of course rather than waiting for the shows to advise who they have appointed as judges, which is the current system. Acknowledged that we may be sending a very small number of rosettes to shows that then do not have a class that year but on balance the automatic approach will save considerable administration for the Society Office. Proposed by Jean Blacknell seconded Anna Milner.

· Secretary agreed to investigate producing the flock book in an A5 size.

The Chairman finally emphasised the need to find a replacement Journal team and efforts would need to be refocused in this respect. The present team will continue for one more edition if necessary. A number of members had been approached but to date no one had come forward.

6. REGIONAL REPORTS

All reports had previously been circulated. Following discussion the following decisions were agreed:- 

Scotland – A request for the allocation of a circa £1000 budget from Miss H Bartholomew’s bequest was put forward to purchase and insure a solid silver trophy for the best 4 horned sheep at the Royal Highland Show in her memory. This was considered to be a very fitting tribute to this stalwart of the Society (member number 3) and an appropriate use of a portion of the bequest. Proposed by Jerry Strong, seconded by Robert Locker
Eastern – The RCM had been sent a letter from a member questioning the current views on breed standards as registered sheep were being offered for sale which were clearly not  meeting the breed standard. This letter has been passed to the Field Officer. The Field Officer advised that at present The Society only reject animals on genetic faults and asked permission to reject animals without distinct blazes and badly fused horns. It was agreed that this needed to be discussed in greater depth at Council in March 2011.

There is also discontent in Eastern Region over change to Flock Competition/ Assessment rules (ram now required and the minimum number of sheep to define a flock.) Field Officer would use this feedback as part of the overall review of the competition and again report back to Council in March 2011.
Southern – A telephone campaign to contact every member in the region to collect their feedback and email addresses’ had been very successful. Chairman will clarify wit Society Solicitor if there are any Data Protection issues for information being held on any computer except the office computer. It was proposed by The Breed Promotion Chair and seconded by The RCM for the Southern Region that the Aileen Kennedy fund should be used to firstly purchase a cup in her memory for the a new class “Best hand spun yarn” at the wool cup competition and secondly the remainder to be used for sponsoring novice classes in the Southern Region. All in agreement
South West – The RCM advised the region required breed promotion leaflets, The Breed Promotion Chair advised these were in hand. There would be a new Society leaflet which incorporated a mixture of the original leaflet and the South West proposed leaflet and each region would have a separate flier sheet.
Central – The RCM raised a couple of general points and it was agreed that the Chairman would take legal advice regarding the need for members under 18 to sign up to membership again upon maturity to ensure they were appropriately bound to the Society’s rules and also would check if the compulsory age of retirement of judges at 75 is in fact a breach of any retirement legislation.
Northern –RCM reported they had just held their regional meeting. Of concern were animals being sold that didn’t meet the breed standard. There was also concern at the quality of ram lambs brought forward at Show and Sales, should it be made more expensive to enter ram lambs at Sales? After some discussion it was agreed there should be no increase in registration fees. The RCM asked for confirmation regarding announcements of a fault on a senior tup at St. Boswell. It was confirmed that the auctioneer was informed of all faults and asked to announce them. The RCM for Scotland and the Vice Chairman were both inspectors at the sale advised that they were under the impression that senior tups three years and over were allowed to have slight faults in their mouth.
Wales – RCM for Wales advised nothing further to add to the points already presented in his report.

Ireland –The Society Treasurer is investigating opening a euro account with Lloyds to run alongside the Society’s existing account to enable Irish members to be able to pay direct in Euro.  Ireland will be able to comply with the bye laws regarding tagging. 
A meeting had been called on Saturday 30th October by members of the Irish Region. The Irish RCM felt that a number of attendees resented UK connections and the meeting had generally been difficult and a number of attendees had made personally hurtful comments to the RCM. Council  was very concerned to hear this report and The Chairman asked for a copy of the minutes and a note of those present. He said it was unacceptable for any member to be treated like this and a vote of Confidence in the Irish RCM was proposed by Daphne Rice and Seconded by Janet East.





 
8. TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer circulated copies of the draft cash book analysis for the year end 30 September 2010. He advised it was only 1 month since the end of the financial year. The accounts are being prepared jointly by both The previous Treasurer and himself and will be finished by the March Council meeting. He advised payments and receipts were very similar from the previous year. Income from web/journal adverts were up and investment income was down. In reply to a question from The Deputy Patron The Treasurer advised that the Charity Commission are comfortable with our capital holdings and they do like income to roughly match expenditure. The Chairman thanked the Treasurers both past and present for all the dedicated hard work. The Treasurer thanked Council for allowing him to purchase the new Sage Accounting software which will, for a cost of circa £200 to  allow him to automate the accounting of the Society. The software had been approved by the Society’s Auditors previous to it being purchased.
9. ARCHIVE UPDATE
Summary sheet showing location of current archives had previously been distributed. 
Good progress has been made on this project to ensure the Society’s records, which are an important snapshot of British Agriculture, are archived appropriately. The Chairman thanked The President and Secretary for all their hard work with this.

The President advised that it was likely that the archives would be lodged with the University of Reading Agricultural Department. He would be contacting the University shortly about this.

In addition to paperwork there were a number of cups in the archive and these have been reallocated as follows:

· Pewter cup proposed for Aileen Kennedy class considered not good enough by wool cup organisers. To be returned to the Secretary reallocation to appropriate region. After minute note – cup left meeting with the field officer who will organise the transfer of the cup to “Best Group of Three” at Staffordshire County Show. Action JB
· The Rose Bowl (Animal Health 1986) was reallocated to the Southern Region and presented at the Southern Flock Competition for the Best Ram following the removal of the Southern Region Cup for the Best Ram Lamb to the Eastern Region where its original owner is now based.

· The Top Clip Shield was given to the Welsh Region and awarded at the Royal Welsh to the Best Pen of Sheep. 
The Deputy Patron advised there was a large quantity of archive material at her home which also required cataloguing and secure storage. The President will follow this up.
10. BREED PROMOTION REPORT
The breed promotion report and Breed Promotion Key Responsibilities had previously been circulated. The Breed Promotion Committee had decided to sell their merchandise through the Society website with a PayPal payment service. The Eastern RCM was organising this. PayPal offer a reduce Charity rate if our mission statement is presented to them. These are available in the Society’s articles available on the website. The Chairman asked for assurance that we were not breaching any Charity laws by this marketing and both the Treasurer and Breed Promotion Chair confirmed we were compliant. The Breed Promotion Chair requested BP objectives to be made available on the website. 
As an invited guest the previous Treasurer asked if he may comment. This was agreed by the Chairman.

He commented it was important to ensure that the key objectives should be in line with the Society objectives as laid down in the articles. He suggested membership to the NSA could be added to the BP budget.
11. FIELD OFFICER’S REPORT
The Field Officer’s report had previously been circulated. The Field Officer requested feedback for the recent flock competitions. She proposed a raise to the registration fee for ram lambs. After some discussion it was decided that in the current climate the registration fee was enough. It was proposed by The President and seconded by the RCM for Central Region to maintain the current registration fees – carried. Val Grey had sent a letter to Jean Simmons and Jean Blacknell congratulating them on interpreting her thoughts so well and successfully delivering the young shepherd’s day. Letter of thanks to be sent to the organisers and a vote of thanks to Central RCM for organising the day. 
Lisa Adam to consider inviting Val to the next Eastern Region Open Day or as a guest to the next Eastern Region AGM in 2013.
12. APPOINTMENT OF JUDGES
Upgrading of Judges to the Full Judges’ Panel

Gareth Jones, Nicola Fletcher and John Emberton were asked to leave the room.

The Field Officer having received a written return and confirming that the judges listed below had fulfilled all the criteria recommended that the following Provisional Judges should be elevated to the Official Panel.

 

Richard Chapman 1929

Melanie Harper 4462

John Emberton 3644


Gareth Jones 4369

Geraldine Fletcher  3721

Scott Robertson 4125

Nicola Fletcher  4418


Sue Taylor  2132

John Fozzard  3079


Fiona Thorburn 4086

Karl Gill  4026

All in agreement.

Gareth Jones, Nicola Fletcher and John Emberton returned to the meeting.

It was recommended by the Field Officer and accepted by Council that the following Provisional Judges should remain on that panel to give them an opportunity to gain further experience:

 

Susan Bechelli 3567            Peter Bull 3661

Eric Sleightholme 3319

The Field Officer reported that Julian Newth 3608 has been on the Provisional Panel since 2004 but had been unable to attend the statutory number of judges' forums in that period, thus necessitating his name being deleted from the judges' panel. The bye-laws state that 'the member will be eligible to reapply to become a member of the Provisional Panel after a further 3 years'.

Proposed Jean Blacknell seconded Stan Taylor

Nominations to the Provisional Judges Panel

Two nominations had been received:-

Beryl Thompson 1900 - Proposed by Clive Richardson, seconded by Barbara Johnston.

Robert Price 4729 - Proposed by Jean Blacknell, seconded by Stan Taylor

Beryl Thompson Member No 1900 was declined as Council accepted that the nomination did not entirely conform to Byelaw 2 Judges Panels (2iii) which states that the application form must "be countersigned by two members of the Official Judges Panel, who have knowledge of the applicant's flock". Beryl confirmed to the Field Officer prior to the meeting that neither of the nominators or indeed any other Jacob Panel judge had seen her flock of sheep since she last produced sheep in the show ring approximately 10 years ago.

Proposed Jean Blacknell seconded Howard Walsh.

Robert Price Member 4729 was accepted for entry onto the Provisional Panel. It was noted that Robert had been a member for 1 year, however the matter was checked fully with the Byelaws and agreed that his nomination should be accepted as it conformed to the rules. 

Proposed Jean Blacknell seconded Jerry Strong.

13. JUDGING ISSUES
· Judges of Concern

A discussion paper had previously been circulated. The Chairman said the Field Officer and he did not entirely agree upon the proposed approach but he was very keen to have clear process upon which Council could base their decisions. He has spoken with the President previously who had suggested an annual return which all judges would be asked to complete. The Chairman thought this was a very good way to ensure Council were furnished with the information they needed when being asked by the Field Officer to give consideration to Judges causing her concern.

The annual return would be included along with a copy of the relevant byelaws with a letter to Judges advising them of the need to complete the annual return and drawing their attention to the various events and opportunities throughout the year to ensure they keep their knowledge updated. 

Council were surprised to learn from The Field Officer that she already had records going back 20 years on individual judges and felt that the Field Officer may already have sufficient evidence to deal with any judges causing her concern. The annual return will now resolve any gaps in that information and Council will expect the Field Officer to present recommendations with clear evidence going forward.
A proposal was then put on the table to the effect that

“An annual return would be implemented for 2010. This would be sent with the general letter discussed earlier (not simply a copy of the letter sent in 2008 which is not appropriate for this exercise). The letter and the questionnaire to be agreed by the Chairman and the Vice Chairman prior to mailing. Proposed by the President and seconded by RCM South West.
Vote 7 for 6 against. Carried.

The Field Officer to report results back to Council in March 2011.
· Show Invitations
The RCM for the South West raised the issue of some judges accepting too many invitations to judge in their local area. A specific example was given and along with the The Field Officer asked for permission to write to Devon County urging them to reconsider the appointment of the Jacob judge. It was agreed that although this judge had officiated widely in 2010 she had not broken the 50 mile radius rule. It was reported that this judge had accepted the invitation to judge Devon County and with this in mind had declined invitations from North Devon and Launceston Shows.

The Southern RCM felt that a judge should not be allowed to judge with in their region. It was felt this would be impractical and after some discussion it was agreed that compliance to not judging within 50 miles radius of another appointment was sufficient.  

The Scottish RCM requested clarification regarding nomination of names for the Royal Highland Show. The Field Officer confirmed the procedure for appointing Royal Highland and Royal Welsh Show Judges as follows:-
The Scottish and Welsh Regional Committees will submit a list of three Judges to the Secretary, in writing, by mid September.    These will be forwarded to the Chairman and Field Officer for their endorsement.   The two names already on the list should be retained and one additional one added.

Should the Chairman or Field Officer wish to amend these lists, they must first communicate with the Region concerned prior to the lists being submitted to the Societies concerned.   Only when agreement has been achieved, should the lists be forwarded to the RWS and RHS by the Secretary. Any other correspondence from the two regions is to be discouraged as it can cause confusion.
The Chairman requested that the Field Officer ensure the process is documented and is copied to the RCMs for Wales and Scotland.

14. ROYAL SHOW CUPS
The Secretary circulated a report detailing the location, ownership and wishes of the owners. Following discussion and in the absence of instructions to the contrary trophies would be returned to the Region of the original donator for reallocation within that region. The following was therefore agreed;
	Cup
	Located
	Comments from

Sponsor
	Decision as 

04/11/2010

	Perrymill

Ram Lamb
	Office
	Propose to transfer to best ram lamb at Three Counties
	As sponsors wishes
Action JLE

	Boraston

Shearling Ewe
	Stan Taylor
	Deceased now

In JSS care
	Transfer to Wales

Action RB

	Guest

Group of three
	Office
	Advice Peter Guest of options discussed, he will then advise us of his decision.
	Letter to be sent to Peter Guest suggesting transfer to Burwarton or Moreton Show.

Action JLE

	Geoffrey Purefoy
	Stan Tayler
	Happy for us to decide
	Transfer to Southern Region. Confirm with Geoffrey new allocation.

Action DR

	Loynton Cup


	
	Will advise
	Reside with Jean Blaknell

	Hamilton
	Stan Taylor
	P Baker to advise of contact details for Mrs Hamilton
	Transfer to Eastern Region

Action LA

	Lady Aldington
	sent to Lady A
	Will advise
	Transfer to Southern Region

Action DR

	Aves Tankard
	Office
	This is a new replacement cup owned by the Society
	To be awarded to the owners of the highest placed Jacob Sheep at Interbreed Level.

Action JB/JG

	Dutch Cup
	Office
	Owned by Society


	To be awarded to the highest placed individual within the group section at the Wool Cup Competition
Action AM


15. SHOWS AND SALES
A summary of the teleconference between all the Regional Representatives the Field Officer and the Vice Chairman on 25.10.2010 had previously been circulated. The Vice Chairman led the discussion and reported that there had been a general consensus of opinion. 
In Summary:-
Potential Alternative Approach to Be Considered by Council November 2010

· All 6 Sales become Official
· Sales be re-named as Regional Sales
· Variations on the names to be considered to accommodate locations e.g.: Scottish and Borders / North of England / South of England and/or Central to avoid misleading buyers & sellers
· Consistency of Inspections to be taken forward to strengthen standards 
· Inclusion of secretariat involvement in checking the catalogue to ensure sheep sold as registered does not leave the society exposed
· To maintain, where appropriate, and driven by demand, the sale of Appendix and non-registered sheep – governed by tight catalogue controls and stewarding
Issues for Council to Note

· General agreement was gained from all dial-in participants pending consideration to the following issues/details

· Advertising costs – multi-sale listing adverts to be considered

· Costs and capacity of secretariat involvement to be evaluated

· Sponsorship costs / fund raising to be evaluated

· Bye-laws would continue to allow for any region to request to council to hold an approved sale in future

· Changes not to encourage minor sales which would detract numbers and quality from the 6 major sales 

· ‘Premier 2 and 4 horn sales’ to be considered versus removal of ‘elitist’ National sale name

It was agreed that in principle this approach was acceptable on the basis that Council would like The sub-committee to report back to Council in March 2011 with further detail on the points raised under issues for “Council to Note”. Depending upon the outcome of this would depend upon the ability for changes to be made in 2011.
15. BYE-LAWS UPDATE
The summary of all the previous changes to the bye-laws (since 18th April 2006) had previously been circulated along with recommendations for additional changes.
Council to consider all the changes and provide further feedback to Francis Higgins by end November to enable time for a final draft version to come before Council in March 2011.
The Chairman thanked Francis Higgins for the work he had done on this and for coming along to Council to help present the changes.

16. RISK ASSESSMENT
The Chairman advised that he had been in touch with the Society’s Solicitor Nigel Davis who advised he is still in the process of consultation with a risk assessment for a sheep dog trial and would like to provide advice once he had had feedback on the sheep dog trials assessment
The RCM for Central had looked at the “Farm Sunday” Risk Assessment and thought this was a model the Society could adopt. The Chairman will send a copy of this to Nigel Davis for his view. In the meantime all to continue to complete risk assessments for events as they have been doing and send a copy to the Secretary.
17. AGM 2011
The Northern RCM advised all is on track for next year’s AGM in the Lake District.

The Chairman and Treasurer requested the use of an overhead projector and screen for the AGM meeting. 
Secretary to finish leaflet by 27 November.

18. AGM 2012
Plans are progressing well. A hotel just outside Winchester had been chosen and a contract hopefully will have been finalised before the next meeting. Lady Aldington had written to Princess Alexandra inviting her to the 2012 AGM. She had received a reply advising that Princess Alexandra would consider it at her October 2011 planning meeting.
19. JOURNAL EDITORIAL RECRUITMENT
The Journal Editor is prepared to do one more edition if necessary. So far no volunteers have come forward.
20. WEBSITE
The Vice Chairman reported that the subcommittee would conduct a winter review of the website. He urged RCM’s to forward their reports at the end of each month to keep the website current. 
RCM for Eastern Region to add a pay pal section. 
21. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

· The Chairman reminded Council to consider the papers for noting:-

· Communications Officer, 
· What’s Missing and 
· Regional Accounting.
· The Treasurer proposed the mileage rate to be increased to 30p/mile all in agreement.
21. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS

The next meetings of Council will be held on Thursday 3rd March and Thursday 3rd November 2011. 
As there was no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 4.45 pm.
Regional Reports
Jacob Sheep Society – Regional report for Council

November 2010

Northern Region – RCM Howard Walsh.

Half year summary.

We have again seen a trickle of new members which is good and one or two seem very keen on developing their flocks – and showing.

Having requested items for the regional web page, I have at least had some photos offered and some show reports – but nothing much in the way of news. 

One or two people have used the regional web page to advertise their sheep and, I understand, with some success.

The regional open day at Ron and Florence Verity’s was a huge success with a good attendance and, thanks to the generosity of several individuals – not least the hosts – we raised more than £280 for Society coffers.

At the time of writing we were about to have the regional flock assessments and competition – nine entries in all – and co-ordinated by regional member John Fozzard.

The Skipton sale attracted a superb entry and prices were quite respectable for the better stock. All credit goes to Gavin Haworth and Rebecca Green for organising the sale and co-ordinating with CCM the auctioneers. Gavin and Becky even produced the catalogue this year.

I suspect too many people are rearing and registering too many tup lambs.

Whether or not to include unregistered stock in the sale may be an item for discussion.

The sale of females through commercial markets remains a hot topic.

Plans for next six months.

Plans for the 2011 annual meeting in south Cumbria are pretty well sorted although there remains much to do between now and then – notably double checking arrangements and of course, risk assessments !

The regional meeting will have been the week-end before this council meeting and so items for discussion, if there are any, will have to come under any other business unless they relate to items already on the agenda.

We have yet to arrange next spring’s open day. A couple of flocks spring to mind although they don’t yet know it.

Regional projects.

Local model maker Jean Fowler, Castle Sculptures, has produced her first Jacob models – a four-horned tup and her business was featured in the last Journal. I hope if she gets some response, to persuade her to produce a two-horner. Her website is http://www.castlesculptures.co.uk/
Items requiring Council’s consideration.

Anything forthcoming from the regional meeting on October 31.
Eastern Region Council Report

Date; Nov 2010

Summary update from previous half year;

Autumn Exhibition (10th Oct)- Hill & Heath Champion was a Jacob, JSS Eastern region classes were well represented with over 50 sheep forward.

Eastern region sale at Melton Mowbray- highest number of sheep forward (64) but mediocre clearance, this was not just the Jacob breed, there were a lack of buyers across the board.

Open day held on 5th Sept, high turnout for region- though still only 20 people present

Flock competition- only 5 entrants compared to 15 for the previous competition

Two new members have joined the Eastern region since last Council meeting

Plans for the next six months;
Prepare for winter meeting (12th Dec 2010)

Organise venue for next open day

Regional projects underway or in the pipeline for information;
Reintroducing Jacob classes at Lincolnshire Show -22nd & 23rd June 2011

Issues requiring Councils consideration

Letter from JSS member regarding breed standards. It suggested a survey was sent to members asking whether they were happy with breed standards at this time/ do they read the breed standards/ do they want the breed standards changed & in what way? In the letter, these suggestions were made due to “the discontent that is increasing amongst concerned breeders” due to sheep being sold on for breeding rather than being culled.

Flock competitions- smaller flocks in the region feel they are insignificant to the JSS since the new alterations to the rules.

Jacob Sheep Society Regional Report for Council :- 
Date: March / November 2010

Region: Central
Summary Update from previous half year :- 
· The cold winter was followed by a cool dry spring.  Grass was slow to get started and the dry weather in the early summer resulted in very low forage yields and high prices for those not making their own.  

· Regional committee has met once during the period, in July.

· Jean Simmons resigned as Council Member in July and, because of the National Show & Sale and Sheep 2010 happening in the region in August, I was asked by council to caretake the role until the nomination/election process had happened.  In the event I was the only member nominated.

· We held out open day by invitation of Kay & Sean Carpenter in May.  The weather was superb and the day was very well attended with many new members coming along.

· In the first week of September we held a Ram Assessment evening at Mark & Margie Rushbrook’s farm.  Our expert was Nick Hart who is the veterinary advisor to the Charollais Sheep society and conducts most of their ram sale inspections.  Because the evening was to be entirely educational and because our hosts had offered to provide supper at no cost to the JSS we decided to make no charge for this event.  We were expecting maybe 15 or so members but in the event we had in the mid twenties.

· Our regional flock competition/assessment was held over the first weekend in October.  Fourteen flocks entered and were judged by Bridget Wilson and Anna Milner.

Plans for the next 6 months:-

· Or regional autumn meeting and AGM will be held on 7 November at Burcot, Worcestershire.  There will be a farm walk around the Nutwood Sheep and a talk and demonstration of the selection and preparation of fleeces.  We will also be announcing the Flock Competition and Regional Young Handlers results.

· I am hoping to refresh the Regional Display Stand with three A3 size photographs and some more punchy words ready for the English Winter Fair at Stafford on 20th and 21st November.
· The next committee meeting is scheduled for February.

Issues requiring Council’s consideration:-

· Legal status of members under 18.  Do we continue to turn a blind eye or should we regularise the position?

· Equality Act 2010 – the compulsory retirement age on new judges may now be illegal or at least unenforceable.

Regional projects underway or in the pipeline for information:-

· It was an off the cuff remark made by Nick Hart, the vet giving the talk/demonstration at our ram event which set me off on this one.  His remark was that if he’d known how many people were going to be there he could have applied for some funding.  I followed this up with him and subsequently with our own vets.  And apologies here for those in the devolved administrations, but it appears that there is currently funding available form the Rural Development fund (money deducted from our SFP as modulation) for certain training in the livestock (sheep and beef) sectors.  

· Briefly, this is available through two streams, one via Lantra can include animal health topics and husbandry skills but is restricted to over 18s, and the other, through NADIS, is limited to animal health topics only but is less restricted.  To apply for funding you have to be approved as a trainer and this would not really be a possibility for the JSS.  Fortunately a large number of Large Animal vets are already approved so it should be possible to arrange with a veterinary practice to set up and run training events for JSS members for which they can get funding of up to 80% of the cost.

· I have asked Central Region members to let me know what topics they would be interested in with the aim of taking the list to our vets and seeing if they can come up with a series of training workshops which we can offer to members at a really modest cost.

· I don’t want to go on at length about this, but in discussing it with our vets they said that had noticed over recent years that the level of general sheep handling skills and treatment techniques they see in hobby flock owners has declined markedly.  I know that in some regions there are active small shepherds clubs but in Central there is nothing similar.

· It has also been suggested to me, by someone at the NSA, that if there are topics which don’t fit the criteria for the above, but do meet the EBLEX better returns criteria, EBLEX may consider doing something purely for breed society members.
Ideas for National Projects for Council’s Consideration:-

· None at present.
Jacob Sheep Society Regional Report for Council 

Date: October 2010
Region: Ireland
Summary Update from previous half year:
· The bulk of our shows have taken place over the last 6 months and have had excellent turnout with good quality sheep. In addition to our Irish judges, we have had Jean Simmons, Gareth Jones and Bridget Wilson to judge at Tullamore, Tinahely and Tullow Shows, respectively. In addition, a well respected Irish sheep judge, Mel Matthews, joined the list of co-opted Irish judges.
· Our show and sale was held on 25th September at Blessington Mart, Co. Wicklow. The pre-sale judge was Derek Brown. The sheep were inspected by Karl Gill, and Robin Darker/Nicola Fletcher. There was a good turnout with some good sheep for sale. The top price was 330 euro for a ewe from Robin Darker and a ram lamb, which was judged Reserve Champion in the pre-sale show, sold for 300 euro. The champion (a ram from Robin Darker) was unsold but some shearling ewes and ewe lambs made good prices (over 200 euro).

· We held the Regional AGM immediately after the Show and Sale, and formed a new regional committee consisting of Martin Harney (Field Officer), Dorothy Pendry (Northern Ireland Representative), Geraldine Fletcher (Breed Promotion), John Byrne, Joseph Hughes and Alison Gogan.
Plans for the next 6 months:-

· Northern Ireland-We have several enthusiastic, helpful Members in Northern Ireland, and had classes at Omagh Show this year for the first time. Next year, Omagh, Clogher and Enniskillen shows in Northern Ireland have agreed to put on Jacob classes and Paul Colhoun will host an Open Day in 2010, date TBC.
· In Southern Ireland, we are investigating show classes in the West of Ireland to facilitate members in that part of the country, and hope that Galway Show will agree to put on classes. The Open Day will be hosted by Geraldine and Nicola Fletcher, date TBC.

· We hope to hold a Young Shepherds’ day in the region next year, with an emphasis on show preparation for young people who attend the shows.

· Next April, the Irish RCM is up for election. Due to work commitments, I will be unable to continue as RCM, and we plan to have a meeting on 30th October to discuss the future running of the Region. I will have an update on this meeting at the Council meeting.
Issues requiring Councils consideration:-

· Irish Payments-Although this was discussed at the March 2009 Council Meeting, at our recent Regional AGM members highlighted that the Online Payments system does not work for them, as many members do not use online banking. I was advised that what members want is to be able to write a Euro Cheque to pay for Subscriptions, Registration fees etc. I seek Council’s advice on the best way to proceed with this. In the paper that I wrote for the March 2009 Council meeting I suggested that a Euro account might provide a solution. It was felt at the time that the amount of money passing through this account would not justify the cost of running it. I would suggest that, for members who wish to pay in Euro, we set a fee that would cover the cost to the society of lodging a Euro cheque to the Sterling account, and ensure that the Society still received £25 for subscriptions etc. Visa/Paypal on the JSS website would also be beneficial, as this does not require the member to use internet banking.

· EID in Ireland: Earlier in the year, we had issues with registering sheep incorporating the new requirements for EID, as EID was not yet widely used in Ireland. EID has now been implemented and sheep are tagged with the new style tags. Therefore, it should be straightforward to streamline the Irish tagging requirements with those of the UK for 2011. The only difference is that Irish tags have not returned to number 1 as they have in the UK, but have continued from the individual number on the old style tags. Having spoken to several members in the UK, it seems that the changes in registration procedures within the JSS (new numbering system for registered sheep) was mediated through Daltons and, as there are several tagging companies used by Irish members, it will not be possible to do this in Ireland. Therefore members have to explain to companies exactly what information is required on tags. I would seek help from the Society in making this as easy as possible for Irish members. Perhaps guidance from the Field Officer would suffice.

Regional projects underway or in the pipeline for information:-

· None
Ideas for National Projects for Councils Consideration:-

· None.
Jacob Sheep Society Regional Report for Council November 2010
South West Region

Summary Update from previous half year:-

It was a great responsibility to host the national society Annual General Meeting in our region but we were delighted with the high attendance and were lucky to have such beautiful weather which helped to make the event the success that it was.

We were very sad to lose two of our strongest supporters shortly after that with the deaths of Geoffrey Hyde, one of our favourite judges, and Pam Arnold-Forster who had served on our committee for very many years.

We had an excellent attendance at our Open Day held at the Trafalgar Flock and many new members came.  We had a ‘Showing Workshop’ and were pleasantly surprised at how many people new to showing wanted to take an active part in it and then went on to bring sheep to shows later in the year. As a complete change, members also enjoyed the opportunity offered by the fly fishing lessons held and many went home with some large trout.

We had a huge entry for our Flock Assessments such that the judges had to extend the three days allocated to a further half day on the Monday morning and again it was many of the new members who entered.

By the time this report is read we will have held our autumn meeting and regional AGM at the Headley Flock which will include a talk and demonstration on picking out lambs for market and a competition on lamb selection.  Gareth Jones, one of the Flock Assessment judges, will very kindly come to announce the winners and present the cups.

Plans for the next 6 months:-

We hope to hold a spring meeting at a member’s flock after lambing and are already planning our 2011 open day but neither of these thing are yet finalised.  

Regional projects underway or in the pipeline for information:-

We intend to totally revamp our Breed Promotion display boards ready for the summer shows starting with Devon County Show in May.

Ideas for National Projects for Councils Consideration:-

We would like some Jacob leaflets to hand out to interested parties who make enquiries about our breed.  We have produced a possible layout for these leaflets and forwarded them to the Breed Promotion committee hoping that some new promotional leaflets might be available for 2011.

Issues requiring Councils consideration:-

There was much upset caused amongst the showing fraternity over the number of shows in the region where the judging was done by the same two judges.  Two particular judges accepted many too many shows in the same locality with the same competitors.  In one instance the shows were only two days apart.  There is also uproar that one of these particular judges has been saying that she is judging the 2011 Devon County Show as well which is ridiculous as the show has previously been asked NOT to use local judges.  The Field Officer very kindly tried to intervene with one of the peripheral shows but found her intervention was not appreciated as her advice was too late to be accepted when the schedules were already out.  Although this was discussed in depth at the South West Judges Forum, one of these judges made it very clear afterwards that she preferred to make up her own mind so it looks as if this state of affairs will continue.  The fifty mile rule is obviously not an adequate guide in these cases and the judge chosen for the Devon County Show is a disaster.

Regional Report for Council – Southern Region
March – November 2010
Summary of last half year activity.

The regional shows were generally quite well supported, with Kent in particular having 5 entries, 3 from new showpeople. However the number of people showing regularly is very small as a proportion of the membership in the region.

A second set of display boards and photographs were purchased which made it easier to take them to all shows, including NSA South where the Society had a stand in June.

The biennial flock competition took place at the end of August. There were 10 entries spread around the region and the results will be announced at the Open Day on 31st October.

The Open Day is being held at Shalstone Manor, the home of Geoffrey Purefoy’s flock one of the longest established flocks in the Society. At the time of writing numbers attending are between 50 and 60 which is excellent.

The regional committee undertook a telephone survey of all members in the region,. particularly those who we rarely have contact with. This has proved really worthwhile, as most members were very pleased to have been contacted and  some will certainly be getting more involved with the Society, particularly in terms of attending events and coming to shows. A number of new e-mail addresses were also obtained which will make future mailings easier and cheaper. 

Plans for next 6 months.
The regional committee will be meeting in early spring 2011 to consider next year’s programme of events and are continuing to plan for the 20102 AGM. Subject to final approval, the hotel has been selected – Norton Park at Sutton Scotney near Winchester – and a draft programme has been drawn up. Princess Alexandra has been invited.

The committee are also planning to produce a regional leaflet to be available at shows/events. 

Items for Council consideration

In order to try and get more members involved in showing , one topic covered in the survey was the possibility of sponsoring novice classes at some shows in the region. This idea seemed to have some support from members who had never shown before and the committee would like to suggest that some of the money left to the Society by Aileen Kennedy should be used for this purpose.

Lastly, it has been suggested by a number of people, that where possible, show judges should not be from within the region, and if necessary the Society should consider subsidising any additional costs involved.

Notes from Wales for November 2010 Council meeting.

Attend the Smallholders Show in Builth Wells with a breed society stand. Good level of interest and number of visitors to the stand.

Good AGM and flock visit to the Celtic flock of Arwel Jones and family in May.

Excellent Royal Welsh Show, Good entries and breed did very well in the Interbreed.

Young Handlers classes dominated by young JSS members.

Good show classes over the whole region in the Summer, regulars doing well but also some new exhibitors including Owain Jenkins aged 11 from Pembrokeshire. 

Some new members have joined and general private sales of sheep have been very good with a lot of interest in the breed.

Show and Sale at Llandovery, less sheep and lower prices generally but top prices very good with excellent prices for commercial breeding ewes.

For Consideration at Council

Funding for the regions re Shows and Sales,

Regional Bank Acccounts

   Richard.

Scottish Region Council Report 

Date: November 2010

Region: Scotland 

Summary Update from previous half year:- 

* Regional Committee still stands as before with the addition of Scott Robertson.
*Northern Area Show & Sale St Boswells 2010 was another success
* Flock assessment competition went ahead weekend 1st – 3rd October. Await results & reports from judges as they will be attending prize awards. Date to be confirmed for early November.

*Flock visit to four flocks North of Scotland was a huge success.

Plans for the next 6 months:-
* Scottish Area AGM to be held in March 2011. 

Regional projects underway or in the pipeline for information:-
* None at present

Issues requiring Councils consideration:-
* Committee is asking for money from Miss Bartholomew fund to buy a trophy for RHS.

This trophy will be in memory of Miss Bartholomew for the Best Four Horned Sheep at the show.
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